
Summary of the Meeting of the Vale Douzaine 

Monday May 20th 2019 

 

Present:  Miss R.A. Henry – Dean  Mr J.C.S.F. Smithies – Vice Dean 
 
Douzeniers: Mr T.I. Ashworth, Mr R.E. Digard, Mr M.P. Torode, Mrs P.A. Robinson, Mr J.H. 

Leale, Mr A. Goubert,  Mr W.J. Le Page, Mr P.F. van der Tang, Mr S.M. Le 
Maitre, Mr J.E. Bond 

 
Constables:  Mr R. A. Leale, Mr W.H. Cohu 
 
Deputies: Mr L. Queripel and Mr M. Fallaize 
 
Parish Secretaries:  Mrs N. Gill 
  
Apologies: Mrs S. Earles, Mr A. Quevatre and Mr G. Collins  
Absent:  Mrs M.M. Lowe, Ms S. Hansmann-Rouxel and Mr N. Inder 
 
A general Question and Answer session was held with the Deputies. 

 
1. Minutes of the Meeting held on April 29th 2019, were approved by the Douzaine. 

 
2. Matters arising –  

 
a) Letter sent re Saltpans Development.  No reply has been received as yet. 
b) RD advised a reply had been received from Mr C McCleod of the CO-OP concerning 

Leale’s Yard. 
 

3. Bornements – Two were approved. 
 

4. Hedges and Streams Inspections.    Dates and times were agreed by the Douzeniers for 
carrying out the inspections.  Douzeniers have also been asked to note any road names that 
need replacing and any road that is in disrepair. 

 
5. Correspondence.  One request was made for an event next year. 

 

6. Any other Business –  
 

a) A letter has been requested to be sent to the Channel Island Air Search to wish them 
well. 

b) On-road parking is becoming an issue in Les Grand Marais. 
c) A query was raised concerning the removal of the disabled parking bays outside the 

opticians on the Bridge.  Traffic and Highways have moved the two disabled bays to 
the middle of the Bridge and one has been placed outside the computer shop. 

d) When is the playground equipment going to be installed?  As soon as safety 
stipulations have been received from the manufacturer. Picnic benches are being 
installed at Rousse and benches at Chouet and the quarry field behind the Douzaine 
room. 



e) Youngsters have been reported riding scooters on the pavements at the Bridge. 
f) A complaint had been made about the traffic lights at Bulwer Avenue and Admiral 

Park.  Traffic and Highways have replied and problem should now be fixed. 
 

Meeting closed with the Benediction at 8-15pm 
 

 
 

 
 


